
 

 

Dear Family and Friends, 
Thank you for your prayers for me and the ministry here in Japan. It is exciting to 

watch God work in and through Komyo Christian Church! 

I would like to introduce you to our newest team 

members, Ken and Rachelle Johnson and their four 

children. We are in awe of how God has worked to 

prepare the way for them to join us at Komyo Christian 

Church and as NAB missionaries for the next two years. 

You can read more about them on the NAB website. We 

are excited for their arrival on August 25 when we will 

take them to the amazing house which God provided in 

an incredible location. Their excitement for ministry in 

Japan and commitment to sharing Jesus’ love is contagious. Thank you for 

praying for them and this process!  

In other exciting news, on Sunday, August 14, we 

will hold a baptism service for Elijah and Mrs. S, 

seated on the right side of the picture to the right. 

The two seated on the left side of the picture 

transferred their membership to Komyo Church. It 

was neat to hear each of their testimonies at our 

quarterly business meeting. God is at work! 

Our most recent ladies’ seminar was held at 

the end of July. As we discussed and studied 

“Developing our Hearts,” we looked into the 

life of Ruth to see how God fills our thirsts. 

The new attendees and those returning were 

diligent learners contributing to the success of 

the seminar. What a joy to learn and 

fellowship with these women! 

Thank you for being part of each of these people’s lives as you pray for us. I am 

excited to see how God works in the next few months of transition. May God be 

praised as we serve Him together!  Soli Deo Gloria, Shan in Japan 

 

PRAISES 

 Praise God for Komyo 

Christian Church as it 

continues to be a bright 

shining light. 

 Praise the Lord for how He 

has provided for the 

Johnson family each step of 

the way. 

 Praise God for the way He 

continues to draw people to 

Himself! 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

 Please pray for the Ewing 

family as they go on home 

assignment, for the 

Johnson family as they 

transition into life in Japan, 

and for me as I gain several 

new leadership 

responsibilities through all 

of these transitions. 

 Pray for the Bible studies I 

continue to lead. Please 

pray especially for Okuda 

san and our new attendee, 

Akiyama san. 

 Pray for Komyo Church to 

grow in grace, love, and joy. 

 Pray for our ladies’ 

seminars as we continue 

seeking God through His 

Word and fellowship. 

______________________ 

See, I am doing a new thing! 
Now it springs up; do you not 

perceive it? I am making a way 
in the wilderness and streams 
in the wasteland. (Is. 43:19) 
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http://nabonmission.org/missionaries/ken-and-rachelle-johnson/

